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  (5) HQMC Memo 1070 SEC, 30 Nov 23 

 
1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting removal of the 
Administrative Remarks (Page 11) entry at enclosure (2) and, upon removal, issuance of the 
Marine Corps Recruiting Ribbon (MCRR).   
 
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 4 January 2024, and pursuant to its regulations, determined 
the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  
Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 
Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy.  The Board, having 
reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of error and injustice, found 
as follows: 
 
      a.  Petitioner was issued enclosure (2) on 29 October 2019 stating he had failed to “meet 
required standards necessary to rate the Marine Corps Recruiting Ribbon.”  Specifically, the 
entry noted Commanding Officer, Marine Corps District, had determined Petitioner’s 
“overall performance as a Canvassing Recruiter did not meet the standards required to be 
considered a successful tour” because Petitioner had “failed to make [his] required mission 
during 22 out of the 30 months of [his] tour.”  Petitioner’s Official Military Personnel File 
(OMPF) contains both enclosures (3) and (4), rebuttals to enclosure (2).  In each rebuttal, 
Petitioner contends he met the minimum standards to receive the MCRR because he completed a 
total of 40 months in a recruiting billet and was “not being transferred due to Relief for Cause or 






